

Nebraska Public Power District

GENERAL OFFICE P.O. BOX 499, COLUMBUS, NEBRASKA 68602-0499 TELEPHONE (402) 564-8561 FAX (402) 563-5551

NLS9100773 December 9, 1991

Mr. A. B. Beach, Director Division of Reactor Projects U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Region IV 611 Ryan Plaza Drive, Suite 1000 Arlington, TX 76011

Dear Mr. Beach:

Subject: Emergency Command and Control Self-Assessment Report

Reference: (1) G. R. Horn (NPPD) letter to USNRC dated September 30, 1991. Subject: NPPD Response to Inspection Report 50-298/91-12.

> (2) A. B. Beach (NRC Region IV) letter to G. R. Horn (NPPD) dated October 21, 1991. Subject: NRC Inspection Report 50-298/91-12.

By reference (1), Nebraska Public Power District (the District) committed to complete an in depth self-assessment of Control Room and Technical Support Center (TSC) response organizations, their command and control arrangements and the effective utilization of these organizations by December 1, 1991. The report of the self assessment has been completed and is submitted as an enclosure to this letter in accordance with reference (2).

The District is evaluating each of the recommendations contained in the self assessment report for implementation as necessary. It is our desire to implement the recommendations that will enhance our emergency preparedness program prior to the 1992 exercise.

Please contact me if you should need more information.

Sincerely.

C. R Horn

Nuclear Power Group Manager

/rg Enclosure

cc: NRC Resident Inspector Cooper Nuclear Station

9112300047 911223 PDR ADDCK 05000298